








EXHIBIT

23 Navajo Nation Council

November 29, 2017

V\{i_lljam Clagett

RE: Navajo Tribal Utility Authority Management Board

Dear Mr. Clagett,

First, the Resources and Development extends their gratitude for your interest for
reappointment to the Navajo Tribal Utility Authority Management Board.

Congratulations, based on the outcome of the interview I am happy to inform you that the
Resources and Development Committee has elected to re-appoint you to continue serving on the
NTUA Management Board. With this reappointment, the Committee stresses the importance of Board
Management member’s commitment and professional leadership while working with NTUA
Management Board and NTUA business. We further stress the importance of the Management Board
representative attend the all board meetings and be available to do subcommittee or committee work.
This type of leadership promotes efficient and professional leadership for our Nation’s enterprise.

We support NTUA to continue to provide efficient services to the Navajo Nation in their multi-
utility services in the most economic manner. Furthermore, we encourage NTUA to continue moving
forward to expand their communication and renewable energy business to the rural Navajo
communities. As a result of these visions, your leadership and guidance to the management board and

NTUA'’s operation.

In closing, we extend our congratulation and expect your utmost professional leadership in
your continued work with NTUA. I will initiate a legislation to formal confirmation your
appointment. When the legislative process is completed, RDC Staff will contact you to be present for
confirmation at our Committee meeting.

Sincerely,

Benjamin Bennett, Vice-Chairperson
Resources and Development Committee
Of the 23" Navajo Nation Council

cc: Mr. Walter Haase, CEO
Navajo Tribal Utility Authority
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11 July 2017

Mr. Walter W, Haase, P. E., General Manager
Navajo Tribal Utility Authority

I’. O. Box 170

Ft. Defiance AZ 86504-0170

Dear Mr. Haase:

This letter and attached resume is in response to the advertisement for expressions of
interest for Management Board Positions.  Please accept it as my expression of interest
to be appointed to another term on the Navajo Tribal Utility Authority Management
Board,

I believe my 22 vears of experience on the NTUA Management Board and over 50 years
working in the utility industry would be valuable 1o NTUA and to the Navajo Nation,

It would be an honor and a privilege to serve the Navajo people and NTUA for another
termi.

Thank you for your consideration.

Very truly yours,

William H. Clagett
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RESUME
WILLIAM H. CLAGETT

Bill Clagett was Administrator of Western Area Power Administration (WAPA) from
1985 until September 30, 1994 (WAPA owns and operates a transmission grid of over
16,000 miles of high voltage line in 15 states and over 200 system interconnections);
Deputy Administrator from 1978 to 1985; Assistant Administrator for Bonneville Power
Administration’s Washington D. C. office from 1971 to 1978. Prior to going to
Washington D. C. he had various responsibilities including transmission system studies,
wholesale customer service engineering design, power contract negotiations, and
transmission design standards.

Electric utility industry activities include being elected Chairman of the Western Systems
Coordinating Council (1984-86), Chairman of the North American Electric Reliability
Council Board of Trustees (1989-91), serving on the NERC Blue Ribbon Panel (1997), a
member of the Board of Trustees for the Electric Power Research Institute, New York
State Reliability Council Executive Committee and serving on The Directorate Advisory
Committee for the Pacific Northwest National Lab.

He presently serves on the Management Board for the Navajo Tribal Utility Authority
(past Chairman).

Bill graduated from Oregon State University in 1963 with a BS degree in Business
Administration and a minor in Engineering.

Bill and his wife, Brenda, live in Lone Tree, Colorado.
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